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  Windsor, North Carolina 

February 20, 2017 

Work Session 

 

The Bertie County Board of Commissioners met for their regularly scheduled meeting inside the 

Commissioners Room located at 106 Dundee Street, Windsor, NC.  The following members 

were present or absent: 

 

Present:  Ronald “Ron” Wesson, District I 

  Stewart White, District II 

Tammy A. Lee, District III 

John Trent, District IV 

     Ernestine (Byrd) Bazemore, District V 

 

Absent: None 

 

 

Staff Present:  County Manager Scott Sauer  

  Clerk to the Board Sarah S. Tinkham 

  Assistant County Attorney Jonathan Huddleston 

  Finance Officer William Roberson 

  Tax Administrator Jodie Rhea 

   

  

   

 

WORK SESSION 

   

Chairman Trent called the meeting to order. 

 

After, Chairman Trent called for a motion to go into Closed Session pursuant to N.C.G.S. § 143-

318.11(a)(3). 

 

Commissioner Lee made a MOTION to go into Closed Session pursuant to N.C.G.S. § 143-

318.11(a)(3).  Commissioner Wesson SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED 

unanimously.  

 

The Board shifts into Closed Session 

 

OPEN SESSION 

 

Vice Chairman Bazemore made a MOTION to return to Open Session.  Commissioner Lee 

SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

 

 
 



 

2 
 

Review Tax Office response to property line dispute 

 

Tax Administrator, Jodie Rhea, was present to answer questions on this matter. 

 

Chairman Trent began by stating that this matter should not be a County matter, and that this 

dispute should be handled through private attorneys for each involved party. 

 

The Board concurred, and Commissioner Wesson made a MOTION to return this matter to the 

private parties and Tax Office, if needed.  Vice Chairman Bazemore SECONDED the motion.  

The MOTION PASSED unanimously.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECESS 

 

Chairman Trent RECESSED this meeting until 7:00 PM in Mid-Way/Merry Hill. 

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

                     John Trent, Chairman 

 

 

 

_________________________________   

Sarah S. Tinkham, Clerk to the Board 


